
20 July 2017 
 
 
EMMELINE L. VERZOSA 
Executive Director 
Philippine Commission on Women 
1145 J.P. Laurel St., San Miguel, Manila 
 
Dear Executive Director Verzosa, 
 
Greetings! 
 
This is relation to my earlier request dated 06 July 2017 for 
gender responsive budgeting related documents from your good 
office. I fully understand the government process in relation to the 
release of documents thus, I am sending again my request 
through your eFOI portal.  
 
In this regard, I would like to request for copies of the actual 
agency submissions of GAD Plan and Budgets, and GAD 
Accomplishment Reports from 2005 to 2015 (or prior years if 
available). If only limited agencies can be requested, I would like 
to ask for the submissions of social sector (DEPED, DSWD, DOH, 
CHED, TESDA) and economic sector (DOLE, DTI, DA, DOST, 
DENR, NEDA) agencies. I would also like to request for the 
previous year’s GAD Budget Policy Compliance Report that your 
office annually prepares (December 2016 report has already been 
shared with me). Furthermore, I would also like to request if your 
office have available unpublished studies or conference 
materials/documents, particularly, discussing among others, the 
facilitating and hindering factors of GRB implementation. 
 
I highly appreciate receiving your favorable action on my request. 
I would also like to ask favor if it is possible for the electronic 



copies of the requested documents be sent to my email account 
since I am already scheduled to return to Korea at EWHA 
Womans University on July 21, 2017.  
 
Thank you very much for your assistance and best regards. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Mayanne E. Flores 


